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FARMINGTON HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING 

 
October 18, 2022 

 
Present for the online web conference was Chair Honeyman, Commissioners Bombara, 
Calciano, Hatzenbuhler, Phelan and Alternate Commissioners Gemski and Sanford.  Town 
Planner Rutherford, Clerk Michaud and Town Council Liaison Connolly were also present.  
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.  
 
Present in the Development Wing were Town Planner Rutherford and Clerk Michaud.  All 
others were present online. 
 
Secretary Calciano read the legal notice into the record. 
 
PUBLIC HEARINGS 
 
Town of Farmington/Farmington Libraries – 71 Main Street and 2 School Street 
 
Application for Temporary Certificate of Appropriateness to install wireless bridge on the 
exterior of 71 Main Street and 2 School Street.  Brian Rush, Information Technology Manager, 
stated they are looking to install two wireless dishes to enable a network connection between 
these two buildings.  One dish will be installed on the front of the school to the right of the 
entry door tucked in the corner of the building and the dish at the library will be installed under 
the eave on the north side of the building.  The dishes are sixteen inches in diameter and the 
mounting bracket will be behind the dish.  The Commission asked clarifying questions about 
the dishes, locations and wiring. 
 
There was no public comment in favor or in opposition to the application. 
 
The public hearing closed at 5:07 p.m. 
 
Upon a motion made and seconded (Bombara/Calciano) it was unanimously 
 
VOTED:  To approve the Town of Farmington/Farmington Public Libraries application for 
Temporary Certificate of Appropriateness to install wireless bridge on the exterior of 71 Main 
Street and 2 School Street, as presented and on file in the Planning Office. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Chair Honeyman announced this is his and Commissioner Hatzenbuhler’s last meeting.  He 
thanked her for her service and wished her well. He then thanked the Commissioners, staff and 
residents of the district for the opportunity to serve on the Commission and for all their support.  
Commissioner Hatzenbuhler thanked everyone for the opportunity to volunteer with the 
Commission and wishes everyone continued success.  Commissioner Gemski thanked Evan 
and Sally for their service on the Commission and wished them the best of luck.  Other 
Commissioners echoed the sentiment. 
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STAFF REPORT 
 
No Staff Report. 
 
MINUTES 
 
September 20, 2022 Minutes 
 
Upon a motion made and seconded (Bombara/Hatzenbuhler) it was unanimously 
 
VOTED:  To approve the September 20, 2022 Farmington Historic District Commission 
meeting minutes. 
 
ADJOURN 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:12 p.m.  
 
SJM 


